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Three Steps to help every Year 6 child show what they have 
really achieved

All schools want their children to do well in the end of KS2 tests in May and to show what they have achieved during their time at school. We know we don’t need to tell you that there is a strong correlation between achievement levels in KS2 tests and achievement levels at GCSE for the same pupils, so helping as many as possible to succeed in Year 6 will also improve their chances of success later in their lives.

The period from April to early May is a key time when children can be given the right experiences and teaching, and can be equipped with the know-how and the confidence 
to succeed. We know how busy you are at present and we thought it would be helpful to bring together in one place the essential steps to take, along with references to the materials that are most useful for supporting pupils, teachers, parents and school leaders during this time. 

As well as emphasising the importance of maintaining high quality teaching right up to the tests, there are still three key leadership actions worth taking to help ensure the test week in May is a positive experience for all. These are set out below and there are links to materials which can be downloaded. We hope you find them a useful resource in preparing for the first half of the summer term:

· Give Year 6 teachers an opportunity to do the quick review of children’s strengths and weaknesses (printed overleaf) in the light of key skills which are important to demonstrate in the tests. Use the review to help create a personalised pathway of teaching and revision – especially for children working at level borderlines.

· Use your regular newsletter or other communications with parents/carers to give them sensible advice on how best to help ensure their Year 6 child does their best. The Primary Framework site has a range of advice and contains text which you can use in your newsletter. There are links to the Primary Framework on the other side of this poster.

Allocate as much Teaching Assistant support as you can to Year 6 in the weeks prior to the tests to help with the personalised teaching and revision work. We know this makes a real difference for children working at level borderlines. 

Finally – in the period following the KS2 tests, increasing numbers of schools are ensuring that children in Year 5 make good progress into Year 6 by introducing them to some regular timetabled sessions with their Year 6 teacher prior to the summer. This gives children and teachers an opportunity to get to know each other so they can hit the ground running in Year 6 and minimise the learning loss that so many children experience over the summer between year groups.
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